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in, the Hassan and Shimoga districts. Chromite is the
principal natural source of chrome compounds, and the
largest portion of the mineral raised is devoted to the
manufacture of the salts of chromium used as dyes and
pigments, and in tanning operations. A smaller fraction
is devoted to the manufacture of refractory chrome bricks
for lining furnaces, and of chrome steels, which are
largely used for armour-plating on account of their great
toughness.
Copper ore was discovered in a vein near the village of
Yerrapulli in the Nellore district in 1801. Large sums of
money were lost in mining operations in the first half of
the last century. It is worthy of note that the ore is
associated with rocks which resemble in geological relation-
ship and lithological characters those known as the Lower
Huronian in America, which are referred in India to the
Dhanvar system of rocks, in which the gold deposits are
also found.
The Corundum (Sanskrit, komnd\ of which extensive
deposits occur in South India, lacks the gem lustre of the
rubies of Burma and blue sapphires (nilam) of Kashmir,
which are varieties of this mineral. Ranking in hardness
next to the diamond, it is in demand as an abrading
agent in metal-work and stone-cutting in India and other
countries. It is the richest natural compound of the metal
aluminium, but, on account of its physical characters, is
not suitable to replace bauxite as a source of the metal.
Its distribution in Southern India has recently been syste-
matically surveyed, more especially in the Coimbatore and
Salem districts, and in Mysore. The mineral occurs in a
great variety of forms, such, for example, as lumps of a
grey, greenish-grey, or flesh-colour, or purplish-brown
hexagonal prisms, often found as large crystals in a matrix
of finely granular felspar. In some places, e.g. at Karuta-
palaiyam in Coimbatore, mining or digging out of corundum

